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Chair Inouye and Committee Members:

I am Major General Bob Lee, Director of Civil Defense, State Department of

Defense. I am testifying in strong support of Senate Bill 2984.

Senate Bill 2984 strengthens the State's Disaster Commercial and Personal

Loan Program under Chapter 209; Hawaii Revised Statutes. When authorized

by a Governor's Emergency Proclamation, this loan program has been a

resource for our residents including business owners who need financial help in

recovering from damage caused by the effects of natural or man-made hazards.

The proposed bill sets new loan application deadlines and increases the loan

ceiling for individuals and businesses. More importantly, the bill sets a loan

interest rate at 1.0 percent below the lending rate of the U. S. Small Business

Administration's disaster loan program.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony on behalf of an important

disaster preparedness initiative.
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RELATING TO DISASTER LOANS

Chair Inouye, Vice Chair Tsutsui and Members ofthe Senate Committee:

The Department of Business, Economic Development and Tourism (DBEDT) supports

SB2984 an Administration Bill, which implements changes to the disaster loan program by

providing for a variable interest rate below the applicable Small Business Administration

Disaster Loan Program rates; increase loan ceiling amounts; allow for the remediation and

mitigation; set loan application deadlines; and to make other housekeeping changes to the State

Disaster Commercial and Personal Loan Program.

The Commercial and Personal Loan Program (Part III, Chapter 209, HRS) was

established by the State Legislature in 1961, to provide financial assistance to businesses who

suffer damages in a State-declared disaster. The program was expanded in 1976 to include

personal loans to meet the necessary expenses and needs of individuals and families as a direct

result of the disaster.
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• Allow for flexibility in the loan deadline. Under the current law, there is no

specified loan application deadline. The Administration rules states, "six month

after the date of the disaster declaration"; however, it does not take into account

the occasional long disaster declaration period nor the time for SBA to provide for

a denial of a loan application. A specific loan application deadline will

accommodate longer federal processing time of their loan applicants.

These amendments update and housekeeping change to the current program is inline and

will be compatible with the federal programs.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments.


